
Westmead Bridge Road Upgrade 
Geotechnical Investigation Works 
From Monday 10 February to Tuesday 11 February 2025 

What we’re doing
Sydney Trains is upgrading the road-over-rail bridge at Bridge Road, Westmead, to improve traffic flow 
in the Westmead precinct.  

In preparation for upcoming weekend works, additional geotechnical investigation works will be carried 
out from Monday 10 February to Tuesday 11 February.  

We understand this work may have an impact on you and we appreciate your patience and understanding. 

How this affects you
Noise 
• These works may create additional noise throughout the night.
• Work will take place from 8pm Monday 10 February to 1am Tuesday 11 February.
• Throughout the work, engines may be idling for extended periods of times in the stop/go area

on Bridge Road.
• Power tools and machinery will be used throughout the works. We will select low-noise

equipment where available.
• Equipment and materials may be delivered to the worksite outside the above times to minimize

traffic impacts.

Traffic and parking 

• A stop / go will be implemented on Bridge Road from 8pm Monday 10 February to 1am Tuesday 11
February. Detours will be in place via Darcy Road, Hawkesbury Road, and Alexandra Avenue.

• Traffic control will be on duty to assist motorists and pedestrians during the affected periods.

We apologise for any inconvenience and thank you for your cooperation during these essential works. 

Contact us 
For upcoming work: www.transport.nsw.gov.au/sydtraincommunity 
To report environmental concerns (24hours) 1300 656 999 
Project Infoline: 1800 684 490 
Email: projects@transport.nsw.gov.au 

http://www.transport.nsw.gov.au/sydtraincommunity
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